
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 10/05/2023 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: PFRD Retirements 
 
It is an honor to be able to announce the retirement of James Langfeld from the 
Princeton Fire and Rescue Dept. Jim has officially retired from the department effective 
10/03/2023. 
 
Jim has given 21 years of service to the department. Jim joined the department on 
10/01/2002.  
 
Jim will be missed and we look forward to seeing him at future fire department events.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


